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June 4, 2008

Mr. Jack Curtis

Curtis Oil Company

4997 Miller Trunk Highway
Duluth, MN 55811

RE: Request For Additional Work
Site: Junction Food-n-Fuel
Site ID#: LEAKO00003534

Dear Mr. Curtis:

The Minnesota Pollution Control Agency (MPCA) staff has reviewed the “Annual Monitoring
Report”, dated February 25, 2008, submitted by Twin Ports Testing (TPT), your environmental
consultant for this site. Based on the information provided in the report, it has been determined
that additional work is required at the site. Please complete the following activities:

1) Sampling of the monitoring wells associated with this site can be discontinued.

2) Collect groundwater samples from the following water supply wells. The samples
collected must be analyzed for volatile organic compounds (VOCs), and gasoline range
organics (GRO).

a. Quarterly: PW-4621 and PW-5497.
b. Annually: PW-2, PW-5492, and PW-5506A.

3) Collect semi-annual air samples from the following locations. The samples collected
must be analyzed for VOCs using EPA Test Method TO-15.
a. The previously used indoor air sampling location for Casa Latte.
b. The sub-slab soil vapor monitoring point installed at Casa Latte.

In order to minimize cross-contamination, the indoor air samples should be collected
before the sub-slab vapor samples. The indoor air samples and the soil vapor samples
should be collected no more than two days apart.

4) After completing the work listed above, complete and submit MPCA Guidance
Document 4-08 Annual Monitoring Report detailing the results. This report is due by
May 31, 2009. :
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Failure to meet deadlines listed in this letter in a timely manner may result in reductions in
Petrofund reimbursement or lead to MPCA enforcement actions.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Sarah Larsen at 651-296-7824 or
Kevin Mustonen, staff hydrogeologist, at 218-529-6274. If you are calling long distance, you
may reach the MPCA by calling 1-800-657-3864.

Sincerely,

Sarah Larsen Kevin Mustonen

Project Leader Hydrogeologist

Petroleum & Closed Landfill Section Petroleum & Closed Landfill Section
Remediation Division Remediation Division
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cc: Laura Novitzki, Twin Ports Testing




